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TO: 		Theodore Lipscomb, Sr, Chairman of the Milwaukee County Board
FROM: 	Chris Abele, County Executive
SUBJECT: 	Ordinance change that will strengthen safeguards within Milwaukee County’s pension system

Milwaukee County has had a long and troubled past when it comes to its pension fund, and unfortunately, previous county executives and previous county boards have failed repeatedly to address this issue. That is unfair to County employees and retirees who made a commitment to public service and are relying on a secure pension and its unfair to the taxpayers who expect us to spend their money wisely. 

However, since taking office in 2011, I'm pleased to have partnered with the County Board to make progress implementing safeguards that protect the promise we made to our employees and retirees who depend on Milwaukee County having a strong, stable pension fund in order for them to have a secure retirement. These protections also provide the taxpayers with assurances that their money will be spent efficiently and effectively on public services. 

While we’ve made significant progress in strengthening the integrity of Milwaukee County’s pension system, there is more work that can be done. Attached for your consideration is an ordinance change that will strengthen safeguards within Milwaukee County’s pension system by ensuring that decisions related to pensions are made in a data-driven manner by requiring a comprehensive review of fiscal impacts. This review will be conducted by the independently elected Comptroller, with approval of the Budget Director and actuary, and must take place prior to any action of the Pension Board.

I know that you and the County Board share my appreciation for our hard-working County employees and want to ensure that their pensions -- which they earned as part of their total compensation -- are secure when they retire. That is why I am asking that you partner with me to implement these additional safeguards so the pension fund for current employees and retirees will be secure to provide a reliable pension for years to come.
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